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City of Cannon Beach, Planning Department

Attn: Robert St. Clair

stclair@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

(503) 436-8041


April 26, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 144 W Jackson


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Joe Burch.  I 
visually inspected the tree and site on April 23rd.  It is my recommendation the removal 
request for 1 tree be granted.


The tree is a shore pine (Pinus contorta), located northwest of the residence at 144 W Jackson.  
The tree is approximately 10” in DBH and 18’ tall (photograph attached).  Please additionally 
reference the site map and ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation submitted by Certified Arborist, Joe 
Balden.  The tree is been growing beneath a larger evergreen tree, and has poor structure.  
Future conflicts with the roof and gutter are imminent and pruning would not adequately 
satisfy the problem.  I recommend the removal request for this tree be granted according to 
permit Criteria C, “The tree presents a safety hazard.”  Replanting is not a necessity for this 
property.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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Shore pine located at 144 W Jackson
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